
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 
Founders’ Day Meeting 

9/20/2018 

 

Meeting called to order at 10:15 a.m. by President Jim Jensen 
 
Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced 8 guests.  
 
Founders’ Day Program: 

• Jim Jensen read the names of the Santa Rosa Quilt Guild Founders. 

• Members who passed-away in 2018 were remembered: Lynn Powell, Gail Alford, 
Herdis Gudmund, Pat Shabel, and Patsy Reese. 

• Linda Hooper showed a video of Dotty Zagar, our original Founding Member. 

• Past Presidents were introduced. 

• Santa Rosa Fair Winners were introduced and showed their quilts. Genelle 
Voorhees showed the winning quilts made by students in Beth’s Quilting Club, 
from Roseland University Prep. 

• Carolle LeMonnier led a display of Dotty Zagar’s apron collection. The aprons 
were modeled by guild volunteers and offered for sale. The proceeds will go 
toward an Ice Cream Social at the next Quilt-a-thon. 
 

Sharon Fry announced the Merit Award and Honorary Life Members for 2018:  

• Janice Rodgers was awarded Honorary Life Member. Past HLM honorees were 
invited on stage for a group photo.  

• Merit Awards were given to Jim Jensen, Vicki David, Jan Andrews, Linda 
Hooper, Toni Anderson, and Alana Colburn for their efforts to organize and store 
the vast amounts of donated fabric collected after the North Bay Fires. All past 
Merit Award recipients were invited on stage for a group photo. 

• Sharon Fry described the Scholarship Certificates awarded in memory of Dolly 
Haines and Dotty Zagar. Winners can choose either a 2019 Workshop or 2019 
Membership dues. Winners of the Dolly Haines Scholarship were Carolle 
LeMonnier and Helen Smith. Winners of the Dotty Zagar Scholarship were Peggy 
Sue Buckelew and Linda Hooper. 

 
Quilt Related Announcements: 
 
Jim Jensen called for a vote on the amendment to the SRQG By-Laws. The amendment 
will change the quorum requirement, for Executive Board Meetings, from 80% to 65%. 
The amendment passed by the majority of members. 
 
Standing Committee Reports 
 
Block-of-Month: Cathy Conover: S is for Scrappy directions are on SRQG.ORG. 
 
Community Quilts: Laura Barrett: Quilt-a-thon will be 10/4/18. 
 
Fire Survivor Quilts: Jim Jensen read thank you notes from Fire Quilt recipients. 
 
Holiday Craft Fair: Bonnie Butler-Sibbald: Craft Fair will be 11/1/18. Information will be 
emailed to members. 
 
Library: Sharon Fry: Older quilts have been donated and are on the Auction table for 
bids. 
 



Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 
Founders’ Day Meeting 

9/20/2018 

 

Program: Rhonda Denny:  October’s program will be Sue Nickels’ “Machine Applique.” 
This will be held at the LBAGC. In November, the Pointless Sisters will be the program 
speakers. 
 
Program Chair-Elect: Janice Rodgers: There will be a Free Workshop on Monday, 
9/24/18. Please bring a dessert to share. 
 
Quilt Tickets: Diana Watson: Volunteers are needed at the 10/6/18 Petaluma Quilt 
Show. 
 
 
TSW: Jan Nilsen: Information for the next TSW is on the website. 
 
UFO:  Ellindale Wells: Laura Barrett’s UFO was shown. 
 
 
Show and Tell 
 
 
Name Tag Drawing Winners: Leslie Ary and Melissa Trunick. 
 
There were 118 members and guests in attendance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Janice Juul, Secretary 
 
 
 


